

Dear Student,

Does a career in the field of Agriculture interest you? If so, then you are invited to join the Seneca County OSU Extension Office's Ag Exploring Post. This program is open to students ages 14-20, who have completed the 8<sup>th</sup> grade. Through immersive hands-on experiences, students will gain knowledge of all the opportunities that exist in this exciting career field. This Post will tour various agricultural businesses, local farms, and will help guide you to your future in the career field. Parents and grandparents are welcome to attend meetings and field trips. While we are still in a pandemic, we will continue with our program virtually until otherwise.

Virtual Open House Tuesday – September 29, 2020 6:00pm-7:00pm Hord Family Farms

> https://go.osu.edu/Bv3u Password: Explore

Youth registration forms will be available before and during the open house, and those under the age of 18 must have a parent signature. Students 18 years of age or will be turning 18 before 12/31/20 will need to complete an adult application and online youth protection training. The registration fee for this year's long program is only \$15 and provides participants with general liability insurance. This fee can be paid at the open house via cash, card, or check. If you have questions, contact Colin Earl at 419-701-4911 or <a href="mailto:colin.earl@scouting.org">colin.earl@scouting.org</a>. To RSVP for the open house and receive a Youth Registration form, email <a href="mailto:ExploringAg@gmail.com">ExploringAg@gmail.com</a>

This is an excellent way to learn about careers in agriculture while having fun. Remember, your future is the best reason to explore careers today! To see other Exploring programs in the area visit <a href="http://www.blackswampbsa.org/districts/exploring/join-exploring/73568">http://www.blackswampbsa.org/districts/exploring/join-exploring/73568</a>

Best regards to all, Hallie Williams & Katie Cole

Hallie Williams & Katie Cole Exploring Post Advisors





